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Newsletter of the First Presbyterian Church       510 W. Ottawa St., Lansing, MI  48933   May  2017 

On Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/LansingFirstPresbyterian 

Our website:  http://lansingfirstpres.org/ 

 

 
 

Music of First Concert – May 7, 3:00 p.m. 
 

The chancel choir and bell choir are pleased to present our 3rd Annual “Music of First” 

concert on Sunday, May 7.   The choir will be presenting Schubert’s “Mass in G” with 

organ and string quartet.  A free will offering will be taken, to benefit the music 

programs of First Church. 

GRADUATE RECOGNITION SUNDAY, MAY 14  
 

The Class of 2017 will be recognized during worship as we celebrate those 

who have successfully completed some phase of their educational 

careers!   See p.  5 for more about our fantastic grads!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
ICE CREAM SOCIAL, SUNDAY MAY 21 

After worship 
 

Come celebrate "summer is almost here" with an ice cream sundae and good fellowship. 

The First Epistle  
      Worship, Serve, Grow  

SAVE THE DATE -- SPRING SALAD LUNCHEON 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 17 

 

The annual Spring Salad Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, May 17.  Put it on 
your calendars now and plan on bringing your friends down for a wonderful lunch! 

 

http://lansingfirstpres.org/


 2 

 
A couple of years ago, as some of you might 
remember, my beautiful wife, Mary 
accidentally ordered a thousand tulip and 

daffodil bulbs.  She intended to order one hundred 
bulbs, but somehow managed to add an additional 
zero. 
 

    I wish I could tell you that I had enough self-control 

not to tease her mercilessly.  But I canôt.  I teased her 

mercilessly. 

 

    Mary, for her part, grew ever more determined to 

plant each and every one of those bulbs, each and 

every time I teased her.  There are some who would 

say that my beautiful wife is stubborn, although I am 

not among them.  Suffice it to say, all those bulbs got 

planted. 

 

    That spring when the flowers started to bloom, and 

the yard erupted in color, my beautiful wife took to 

smiling at me maddeningly and saying, ñWhoôs 

laughing now, Dodo-head?ò 

 

    OK, I deserved that.  She was right.  It was 

beautiful. 

 

    Now, two years later, most of those bulbs are still 

blooming.  Because she couldnôt get them all in the 

ground at the same time, they bloom in succession.   

All spring, itôs non-stop flowers here at our house.   

Mary hasnôt called me ñDodo-headò in a while, but you 

can tell sheôs thinking it. 

 

    In any case, once more I am struck by the eruption of new life this time of 

year.  All winter long those bulbs sleep in the cold, dark earthðand then when 

spring comes, they come back to life.  It is as if our whole yard is crying out:  ñHe 

is risen!  He is risen, indeed!ò 

 

    From me and my beautiful wife to you all:  Happy Easter everybody! 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

 
Bells of First Concerts  10 
Beyond Boomers   16 
Bible presentation    4 
Birthdays   20 
Book Group   11 
Camp Greenwood  17 
Celebration Club   15 
Church Calendar   22-23 
Cong Life/Comm Outrch   6-8 
Covenant Gathering   18 
Deacons Notes    19 
Education    5-6 
  Adult Ed.    6 
  Children and Worship   4 
  Sunday School    4 
First Epistle deadline 21 
Flower Calendar  20 
Food Pantry Update 12 
FPC Men  16 
Graduate Information   5 
Greening of the Cross 14 
LINK groups  12 
Member Survey    3 
Memorial Garden 15 
Mission News  14 
Music Notes    9 
Our Church Family 21 
Paper Goods Update 16 
Sanctuary Windows   3 
Session Highlights 19 
Staff   21 
Sunday Morn. Schedule   4 
TLC   16 
Two cents a meal  13 
Visitor Welcome Bags 10 
Worship Leaders Sign-up   3 
Worship Schedule 20 
    



 3 

 

SANCTUARY WINDOWS 

If you would like windows opened in the sanctuary, please contact an 

usher to open them. They are very fragile and will be re-caulked soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBER SURVEY ð Your participation is requested!  

The Communication Committee  has created a survey to find out how members 

and regularly attendees heard about First Presbyterian Church, and who and/or what 

led them to be part of our church family, especially those who have joined in the past 

five years, and other related questions.  Please take a moment to click this link to 

complete this short survey, which can be submitted anonymously.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/firstpresb 

The purpose for this survey is to assist the Co mmunication Committee with its charge by 

Pastor Stan to provide recommendations to Session on potential initiatives or changes in 

current practices that would recruit more people to engage in the mission of First 

Presbyterian.   By finding common patterns t hat brought us together, it may provide 

some strategic direction so that we can more effectively engage our community with 

the Good News of Christ.  

Hard copies of the survey questions are also available at the Church Office.  Please 

respond no later than May 1 4.  

If you are interested in this project, please contact Brian Jackson, Communication 

Chair , in person, by email at  brianpdjackson@gmail.com  or call  517-214-7513. 

 

WORSHIP LEADERS NEEDED ð JULY THROUGH DECEMBER 2017 

The Worship Committee is looking for people willing to serve as Worship 

Leaders (also called Liturgists) from July through December.   If you are 

interested in serving in this way, please call, email or talk with Gwen 

Botting to get on the calendar.  989-855-2430, 616-755-2221, or 

gwenbotting9496@gmail.com.   

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/firstpresb
mailto:brianpdjackson@gmail.com
tel:(517)%20214-7513
mailto:gwenbotting9496@gmail.com
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SUNDAY MORNING SCHEDULE FOR MAY  

May 7 and 1 4    Class for All Ages  

  May 14  Our younger children will sing in worship . 

May 21 is the  Ice Cream Social after worship.  

 
Our younger group (age 4 years – 4th grade) will hear and explore stories showing  ways to use 

Jesus’ teachings in our lives -- to put into practice love, generosity and welcome toward others.  
 
Our two youth classes, 5th -8th and 9th-12th, continue exploring topics in the “Faith Questions” 

curriculum, published by our denomination (PCUSA) and based on questions posed by youth.  The 5th-8th 
group will be discussing “God” this month, and the senior highers will be talking about the church and 
discipleship, “Deep and Wide.” 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL ENDS ON MAY 14 AND WILL RETURN SEPT. 17  
 

CHILDREN AND WORSHIP 

May 7, 14, and 21 
 

Children and Worship is age-appropriate worship for children ages 4 years through 3
rd

 grade.  It 

meets from 10:10 ð 11:10 in the Worship Center on the lower level.  This monthõs stories include:  The 

Good Shepherd, the Lordõs Supper, and Baptism.  Children and Worship will return September 10. 

Third Grade Bibles presented April 30  

 
As is our tradition here at First Pres, our third graders were p resented with 

Bibles  on April 30.  Receiving their Bibles  in worship  were Caleb Walter Layne 
and Audrey Lorraine Pollok.  Congratulations!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Sunday Morning Schedule 
 
10:00 a.m.            Morning Worship  
10:10 a.m.            Children and Worship 
11:00 a.m.            Education for 4 yrs. thru 12th Grade 
 
Fellowship Hour following worship Litten Hall 
 
11:20 a.m.            Adult Education 
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GRADUATE RECOGNITION SUNDAY  

May 14  

Congratulations, Class of 2017!  

 

 

May 14 is Graduation Sunday here at First Church, when we honor those who have 

successfully completed some phase of their educational careers.  We give thanks to God 

for blessing our church family with these gifted people.  Come celebrate their 

accomplishments after worship in Litten Hall ï there will be cake!   J 

 

Graduating from high school are: 

 

Tessa Bockes ï Eaton Rapids High School  

Tessa is the daughter of Bryon and Renee Bockes and the granddaughter of Bev and 
Jerry Bockes.   
 
Veronica LeTourneau ï DeWitt High School 

Veronica is the daughter of Jim and Polly LeTourneau, and the granddaughter of Carol 
Johnson.  At DeWitt High School, Veronica played in the Marching Band for four years, 
going to the State Finals every year.  She is also on the DHS Academic Wall of Fame.  
Here at First Church, Veronica has helped in the Food Pantry during the summers, 
alongside her grandmother.  In the fall, Veronica is excited to be attending the College 
for Creative Studies (CCS) in Detroit, studying graphic design. 
 
Duncan Poland ï Waverly High School  

Duncan is the son of Bruce and Brenda Poland, and the grandson of Dick and Marilyn 
Poland.   At WHS, Duncan participated in Track and Field, specializing in discus and 
shot put.  He also played in the Marching Band for four years.  Duncan plans to attend 
Lansing Community College, pursuing his lifelong interest in Science. 
 
Collin Russel-Laray Wisner ï Holt High School 

Collin is the son of Bethanne Jenks and Larry Wisner, and the grandson of Russ and Sue 

Jenks.  At Holt High School Collin was a varsity swimmer, serving as Swim Captain and 

receiving the Most Improved Swimmer award.  He was also active with the Holt Haunted 

House for four years.  Here at First, Collin participated with Youth group to serve at 

Advent House.  He plans to attend Olivet College, studying for a degree in Actuarial 

Sciences, with a minor in Information Technology. 
 

Graduating from university is: 

 

Abigail Katherine (English) Grill ï Michigan State University 

Abigail is one of our long time (more than 20 years!) Sunday morning child caregivers.  

She is the granddaughter of Al and Bobbie Banghart, sister to Ben English, and niece to 

Kathy Banghart.  Abigail is graduating from MSU, earning a Master of Social Work.  She 

will begin working in June at Delta Waverly Psychology as a therapist. 
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ADULT FORUM MAY 2017  
All are welcome! 

Join us after worship in the Adult Ed Room (downstairs) 11:20-12:30. 
(Childcare is available through this time.) 

 
May 7 and 14 
CAMEROON 

Cameroon! Where is it on the world map?  We know many of our members are from there, but what 
do we know about their country of origin?  Our Cameroonian friends will share their information 
and personal narratives about the nation some call “Africa in miniature.”  Come learn about the 
history, geography, education, worship styles, and current crises of this remarkable land. 
 

ADULT FORUM WILL RETURN IN THE FALL! 
 

× ×   CONGREGATIONAL LIFE/ COMMUNITY OUTREACH       ×   × 

CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 

On Sunday, May 7, all Middle and Senior High youth are invited to participate in a Ȱ(ÉÇÈ 2ÏÐÅÓ 

!ÄÖÅÎÔÕÒÅȱ at Howell Nature Center.  We will have lunch at church after worship, and then leave 

for Howell Nature Center for an adventure that starts at 1:00 p.m. The group will navigate through 

the trees more than 25 feet in the air, led by trained staff at the Center.  Multiple obstacles to 

conquer provide challenges for all ages.  See Sallie in the church office for more information. 

We are heading north again!   First Presbyterian Church will once more be participating in our 

annual intergenerational mission trip with Greensky Hill Church and the Little Traverse Bay 

Band of Odawa in beautiful Charlevoix.  The dates are June 24-30 .  We will camp on the property 

and/or there are a few spaces for sleeping inside the fellowship hall on a cot.  The fellowship hall 

also has showers, bathrooms and a large kitchen.   Over the past couple of years, we have helped 

clean up cemeteries, painted the social hall, cleared paths through the woods to the lake and toured 

the area of the reservation, learning about important historical sites, as well as going to Beaver 

Island.  This year, we are designing more of a “work trip” that will provide assistance for a few folks 

that need help with minor home repairs, etc.  We have two homes to work on with the tribe.  They 

are elderly people who have just not been able to keep up.  We also have a tribe member who will 

spend a couple of evenings with us, teaching us about traditional pottery and storytelling circles. If 

you plan to attend one or more days that week, please let Sallie know.  There has been some 

interest expressed from another Presbyterian church who would like to join us, and we need to take 

a look at numbers.  Registration forms are available and a donation of $25 per family or $10 per 

person will hold your spot. Please join us - all are welcome!  

The High School Montreat Youth Conference  is being held July 15-22  in North Carolina.  A 

presbytery-wide group from around the presbytery has organized a trip for all interested youth to 

participate.  We are sending Rian Smith to be part of this delegation to represent Lansing First.  

Many of our PCUSA churches have small youth groups, so putting them together into a larger group 

for these kinds of experiences makes sense, and is more economical.  Last summer a delegation of 

youth and adults from Lake Michigan Presbytery attended the Youth Triennium at Purdue.  This is a 

similar format. 
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Congregational Life continued… 

Our younger youth also have an opportunity to attend a conference for Middle High youth at 

Massanetta in Virginia.  There are a couple of weeklong camps available, so again, please see Sallie 

in the church office for more information.  Camp Greenwood also has many new and different 

offerings this summer (see separate  

article, p. 17 ).  Brochures are on the table in the Chapel entrance.  Scholarships are available to 

assist our youth in attending these opportunities.   

Yet another opportunity is a weeklong camp that is designed for all age groups in Pennsylvania 

called New Wilmington Missionary Conference .  This conference has a specific focus on world 

mission.  Participants will hear about the many Presbyterians who are working in the mission field 

around the world, and have a chance to meet some of the folks involved.  There are activities for all 

ages, as well as daily worship and keynotes.  This conference is July 22-29 . 

On August 12, all of our youth are invited to join with other Presbyterian youth and friends for a 

fun-filled day at Michigan Adventure Park.  First Presbyterian Church of Muskegon will host this 

event.  More information will be coming, but mark your calendars! 

Our denomination also provides camps and conferences for women and families during the spring 

and summer months.  If you are interested in more information about any of these opportunities, 

please see Sallie in the church office.  

Community Outreach  

During Holy Week, we celebrated an Agape Feast.  This was a new experience for some of us and 

appears to have been well received by those who attended.  There were about 60 people in 

attendance.  If you attended this Love Feast and have any comments/suggestions, please feel free to 

share them with staff, send an email, or place a note in a mailbox.  We would like to make these 

kinds of events as meaningful as possible for everyone, and suggestions are always welcome.  

Our Garden Workshops  are open and fun to attend.  We continue to meet on alternate 

Wednesday evenings, May 3, 17 and 31, from 6:00 - 7:30 p.m. and cover many interesting 

topics.  We have a few members of this congregation involved with leading workshops and sharing 

their expertise.  Plants will be started for our food pantry clients to take home and grow, so they see 

how their work pays off in food!  If you would like to help neighbors start their own garden, or 

participate in a community garden to support the pantry, we are also trying to start a “Garden 

Mentoring” program.  We will match experienced gardeners with others who would like to learn.  

We would like to have fresh produce available for our pantry clients, either by teaching them how 

to grow their own food, or by growing and donating produce from our own gardens or by accessing 

a local community plot.  Please see Sallie, Liz Akerly (our shared-with-NorthWest Initiative-

AmeriCorps person), or Ron O’Connor for more information. 

May 10 is your last chance for this school year to help assemble the Weekend Survival Backpacks  

for Lansing School District children and families.  If you would like to help with this great program, 

please contact Sallie in the church office or Liz Akerly at elizabetha@nwlansing.org.  

mailto:elizabetha@nwlansing.org
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Community Outreach continued… 

You may have noticed a new vehicle in the parking lot.  MSU students are helping NorthWest 

Initiative design how to use this vehicle for a Ȱ-ÏÂÉÌÅ &ÁÒÍÅÒÓ -ÁÒËÅÔȱ that will travel the 

neighborhood, selling fresh fruits and vegetables to people at a variety of “stops” along their way.  

More information about this new project will be shared at a fundraiser at the Potter House 

(thank you, Jim and Sergei) on Friday, May 12, from 6:00 -9:00 p.m .  We will share food, music 

and information that evening concerning how this wonderful new project will benefit the people in 

our neighborhood.  Tickets are $50, with all proceeds going to the Mobile Market program.  

Pease mark your calendars and plan to enjoy a pleasant evening together, supporting a great 

cause.   

On Friday, June 2 we are hosting the showing of the movie, “13th.”  One of the people named in this 

documentary is James Kilgore, who wrote a book called Understanding Mass Incarceration.  He 

includes many facts and interesting opinions in the book.  On June 2, we will begin the evening by 

breaking bread together and sharing a light meal.  Then we will watch the documentary, “13th.”  

When we have completed watching the movie, James Kilgore, Monica Jayner (from NWI/ARRO 

program), and LaShawn Erby (ACTION of Greater Lansing) will facilitate discussion on where we 

might go from here and what we might be able to get involved with in our community regarding 

this subject.  Copies of Mr. Kilgore’s book will be available for purchase, and he is willing to do a 

book signing for anyone who is interested.  Please try to attend and bring friends with you.  This is 

an important topic that deserves some attention.  We can help start the conversation.   

We have invited Union Missionary Baptist Church to join us this year for our annual Lugnuts game 

June 16.  Please see Rich Blankenship for more information. 

 Music, Art, Drama and Dance  camp will be held in our church July 10-14 .  This camp is for 

children and youth, ages 6 - 16.  More information will be coming soon, but start thinking about 

how and when you might be available to be involved.  We have leaders for each of the program 

areas, but will need additional hands and help in each.  Opportunities are available to volunteer in 

any shift, for an hour, a ½ day, all day or all week!  It’s super fun, so see if you can fit this 

somewhere in your schedule -- and bring your kids, grandkids, neighbors and friends!  Sign up early 

because we are limiting registration to 60 participants this year.  This program is totally volunteer-

based and there is no cost to participants.  Donations are welcome! 

Every year, our presbytery holds a service-oriented weekend for youth called Urban Plunge .  

Lansing First has offered to host this event for the fall of 2017.  The dates for this service-filled 

weekend are November 3 -5.  We will have youth and adults from all around the presbytery (about 

125) eating and sleeping in our church and performing acts of kindness and service with several 

businesses and organizations around the Lansing area.  We need help with hosting this event.  If you 

are interested in getting involved with our youth for this ONE-TME commitment, please be in 

contact with Sallie.  We will need help with things such as locating sites to send folks to; planning, 

preparing and serving meals (and clean-up); and just general support from the congregation.   
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MUSIC NOTES  

 
 

Living in Michigan we are blessed to see God’s work in action through the changing seasons. The 

warmth, sunshine and rebirth of nature is in full swing and we can feel rejuvenated and renewed. 

Our music during the month of May lifts up our praise and gratitude for God’s unending love for 

God’s children (that’s you!). From the imagery of Christ as the Good Shepherd and God’s strength 

and constancy as a rock, to the expansiveness of God filling the very skies – we will sing and hear 

music that encourages, builds up and allows us to burst forth in praise. 

Some of the choral anthems in the month of May include: 

“The Good Shepherd” (Highben); “My God Is A Rock” (Parker & Shaw); “There Is Room in My 

Father’s House” (Martin); “If Ye Love Me” (Tallis); “With a Voice of Singing” (Shaw) 

Some of the hymns during the month of May include: 

The King of Love My Shepherd Is (PH 171); Christ Is Made the Sure Foundation (PH 417); 

Love Divine, All Loves Excelling (PH 376); They’ll Know We Are Christians By Our Love (STF 

2223); A Mighty Fortress Is Our God (PH 260); Jesus Shall Reign Where’er the Sun (PH 423) 

The music staff and volunteers pray that the music you hear during the month of May gives you 

space to praise God, to perhaps deepen your faith, and to experience the divine with your brothers 

and sisters in Christ. 

Megan 

PS – Interested in providing special music during the summer months? Please see Megan to let her 

know! (megan.higle@gmail.com or 248-320-4578) 

On May 14, our Sunday School children will sing in worship. 
 
 
 

mailto:megan.higle@gmail.com
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  BELLS OF FIRST CONCERTS        
 

The Bells of First will be playing concerts at two senior living places.  You are invited to 

attend! 

¶ Monday, May 1, 6:30 p.m.  at Eaton County Health and 

Rehabilitation Services ð 530 Beech Street, Charlotte 

¶ Wednesday, May 3, 7:00 p.m. at Grandhaven Manor, 3125 W. Mt. Hope 

Avenue, Lansing   

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know é      

¶ our church has Welcome Bags at the back of the 
sanctuary for first time visitors? 

¶ any member can give a visitor a Welcome Bag? 
 

As you greet visitors, feel free to give them a Welcome 

Bag, which are located in the narthex (back of the 

sanctuary).   
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Book Group  
If you like to read and discuss good books, consider meeting with us in the church parlor the first 
Tuesday of each month.   
 
 
 
Tuesday,   May 2   7:00 p.m. 

 The Nightingale  by Kristin Hannah 

With courage, grace and powerful insight, bestselling author Kristin Hannah 
captures the epic panorama of WWII and illuminates an intimate part of history 
seldom seen: the women's war.  The Nightingale tells the stories of two sisters, 
separated by years and experience, by ideals, passion and circumstance, each 
embarking on her own dangerous path toward survival, love, and freedom in 
German-occupied, war-torn France--a heartbreakingly beautiful novel that 
celebrates the resilience of the human spirit and the durability of women.   

Discussion led by Shirley Herrick. 
 
Tuesday,   June 6   7:00 p.m. 

 ¢ƘŜ DƘƻǎǘ aŀǇΥ ¢ƘŜ {ǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ [ƻƴŘƻƴΩǎ aƻǎǘ ¢ŜǊǊƛŦȅƛƴƎ 9ǇƛŘŜƳƛŎ ŀƴŘ Iƻǿ Lǘ 
Changed Science, Cities, and the Modern World by Steven Johnson 
 
It's the summer of 1854, and London is just emerging as one of the first modern 
cities in the world. But lacking the infrastructure - garbage removal, clean water, 
sewers - necessary to support its rapidly expanding population, the city has 
become the perfect breeding ground for a terrifying disease no one knows how to 
cure. As the cholera outbreak takes hold, a physician and a local curate are spurred 
to action - and ultimately solve the most pressing medical riddle of their time. In a 
triumph of multidisciplinary thinking, Johnson illuminates the intertwined histories 
of the spread of disease, the rise of cities, and the nature of scientific inquiry.   

            
Discussion led by Doris Drake.  
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            LINK NEW S 

The Eastside LINK group is returning to the 3rd Saturday format. We 
will also return to the Grand Traverse Pie Company in East Lansing on 
May 20 at 1:00 p.m. We have been there many times for breakfast but, 
hey, it's a pie company, so let's try their lunch and a piece of pie! Get 
your Saturday errands done early and meet for pie and coffee. If you 

have any questions or comments, please call or text Karen Wampler or Kathe Smith. We hope to 
get our summer months planned during lunch. See you there! 

 
The DeWitt  Northeast Lansing LINK  group will meet at Flap Jack restaurant in DeWitt  at 
9:00 a.m. on Saturday, May 20. 
 

The Grand Ledge/ West Delta LINK group  will meet for our monthly breakfast at Dimitri's 

Restaurant on West Saginaw Hwy, Saturday, May 13  at 9:00 a.m.  All are welcome to join 

us. 

South Delta Link will meet Saturday, May 20, at Dimitris at 9:00 am. 

The North Delta North Lansing LINK group will be attending the 3rd Annual Music of 

First concert at our church on Sunday afternoon, May 7, at 3:00 p.m., and then going 

out to eat afterwards.  Please RSVP with the Blankenships.   

HOME LINK will share some food and fellowship at breakfast on Saturday, May 6 @ 9:00 

a.m. @ Delhi Cafe. 

The South Lansing LINK  will resume 4th Sunday lunch on September 24. Please check your 

email for occasional activities during the summer. 

FOOD PANTRY REPORT  

The number of households and individuals served during this past February and March 

are somewhat fewer than last year.  In February, we served 138 households that had 

313 individuals receiving food.  In March, there were 149 households with 334 

individuals receiving food.  In 2016, we provided food to 41 more people during those 

two months.  It is common for the number of households needing food to vary from 

month to mo nth as needs arise or diminish as circumstances change.   

For the first time ever, our church provided 125 Easter food baskets to our food pantry 

clients.   It is a tradition here to offer food baskets for Thanksgiving and Christmas, but 

not Easter.  Thank s to donations from many of you, we had the financial resources to 

offer Easter food baskets.  

Again, thank you for your financial support of the food pantry and our mission to feed 

hungry people in our neighborhood.  We always welcome volunteers to help ou t in the 

pantry too!  
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2 Cents a Meal money (which is collected in worship the last Sunday of 

every month) supports garden projects in Nicaragua through our mission 

partner CEPAD. (Nicaraguan Council of Churches)  

 

Rodolfo was part of the CEPAD program during the previous five-year cycle in his community, 

Sompopera. ñIt seems that CEPAD has been a forerunner and I have discovered more of the good work 

that CEPAD carries out in other communitiesé for example the contours, fruit trees ñCEPADôs interest 

is that people who have some land should start using it, because before we didnôt use it because no one 

showed any interesté but having a house with fruit trees around it is very important! It raises the price of 

the property, provides shade, keeps the house cool and our children eat better.ò 

ñIt is no longer necessary for me to give my money to the doctor for him to tell me that my kids lack 

vitamins, because now [these vitamins] are found directly in my home garden. If I  told you all the benefits 

CEPAD has provided right now we would fill a book.ò 

ñAnother thing that CEPAD has pushed is the incentive to plant a tree. There are many who wonôt take 

the time to plant one because they wonôt see an immediate benefit. This is very selfish. It is lack of 

culture. We work for our future generations, not just for us. It is important to leave behind a good 

footprint.ò 

ñMany times people come by, as well as CEPAD people and I tell them óI have a home garden in the 

back. Go pick something and take it with you!ô ò ñThe fruit trees are now giving, and with our 

challenging economy, they are providing us with some ñpesitosò [money]. There are some merchants that 

come through and buy from us when there is great demand for limesé coconuts. Right now they are 

buying starfruit.ò 
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Mission News 

The Mission Committee met on Wednesday, April 5.  Gwen Botting did a presentation 

on the summer camp program of Opportunities Unlimited for the Blind.  Andrew Edimo 

informed the committee about the NGO in C ameroon to empower women.  Neil Myer 

and a group of young adults that attend UKirk (UKirk is a student fai th community of the 

PCUSA serving Michigan State University ) talked  about the experiences they are having 

as a group and plans for a mission trip to St. Louis.  

The committee allocated funds:  $500 for Cameroon, $500 for UKirk, $500 for summer 

camp for blind children, $400 for GIL, $500 for Advent House, $500 for LAAN, and  $1,000 

for Loaves and Fishes.  

Lansing Area AIDS Network, LAAN  is dedicated to meeting the needs of people with 

Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV) and Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome 

(AIDS) and to preventing the spread of the virus.   

Loaves and Fishes Ministries provides help through two types of housing programs.   The 

Overnight Sheltering Program offers up to 30 days of overnight shelter and support 

services.   The Transitional Housing Programs, Luke's House for men and Zacchaeus 

House for women and chi ldren, provide long -term housing of up to two years.   

Advent House Ministries  : As the needs of the homeless and impoverished have 

changed and become more apparent over time, Advent House has responded and 

expanded to meet those needs by providing meals, G ED program, literacy programs, 

life skills, and more opportunities to help folks gain employment.  

Global Institute of Lansing (GIL ) has as their mission to provide appropriate educational 

options for refugee and immigrant youth, so that they may complete h igh school and 

earn a diploma in an atmosphere of peace, respect, encouragement, and inspiration.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òGREENING OF THE CROSSó SUNDAY 

First Sunday in June!  

The Worship, Music and the Arts Committee invites everyone to bring 

a flower or branch of blooms or greenery to church  on  Sunday, 

June 4, for our annual òGreening of the Crossó celebration!  It is a 

time to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus, the rebirth of the earth 

and our own growth as individuals and as a congregation in this 

beautiful, tangible way  - a day of thanksgiving and praise!   òBuckets 

of bloomsó will be available for all to share, and if you have a bounty 

at home, you are encouraged to bring the extras!  
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Spring in the Memorial Garden  

 

Maintaining the landscaping of the Memorial Garden is a dedicated responsibility of 

the Memorial Garden Committeeðfor the sake of those who are memorialized 

either by interment or paver memorial, and for the church altogether. The committee 

invites you to take a walk along the ways adjacent to the Chestnut Street side of the 

church, and appreciate the landscaping and plantings. It is as fresh as Spring! 

 

Along with volunteer physical labor, the landscaping is supported by money gained 

from interment plans and the purchase of memorial pavers. The money has been 

enough to date to keep everything looking fresh and new. Committee volunteers will 

give their time and labor to keep it this way. 

 

We hope that you will consider supporting this effort by commissioning a memorial 

paver for someone, or planning for the interment of cremains. The time of year is 

right to commit. Newness and revival abounds all over! You can add to the 

blossoming by your contribution. 

 

Information and forms for the Memorial garden are available on the table in the west 

main church entry and the table in the entry at the northeast side of the sanctuary, 

where the ñsaintsò are remembered. The church office staff can also provide 

whatever answers or assistance you need. 

 

This is the time! 

 

 

THE CELEBRATION CLUB OF FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  
 

The Birthday and Anniversary Club is a way of expressing any   special event 

or time in your life that you would like to remember, by making a contribution 

to the Cele bration Club.  The donation you give will be used to help build up 

our Endowment Fund.  

 

Donors in 2017:  Carole Orth, Todd Hendy, Erika Hendy, Abigail Hendy, 

Madison Hendy, Bessie Roper,  Pat Affholter , Jim & Emma Lou Knight  

 

Total received through March 2017:  $375.00  

Total received 2007 – March 2017:  $29, 693.71  
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TLC        Thursday , May 11   - 1:00 p.m. 

TLC will meet on Thursday, May 11, at 1:00 p.m.   We are going to Houlihan’s.  It 

is located on the south side of the Lansing Mall.   Call Barbara Kaye (321-4262) for 

reservations or information.  TLC is a group of women friends from the church who 

meet on the second Thursday of each month for lunch.  We would love to have you 

join us for this time of fellowship. 

 
 

FPC Men Group  

 

We are participating in MDOT's "Adopt a Highway"  Program and are 

responsible for picking up trash on M -43 W. between Rupp Road (next to 

Sundance Chevrolet) and I -96 on both sides of the highway.  

 

The next dates we will be “on the job” are July 19  and September 27 , in 

the morning.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Beyond Boomers luncheon will be held on 

Wednesday, May 3 at 12:00 noon in the church parlor. We 
had a nice, big group in April that enjoyed delicious soup, 
salad, muffins and ice cream topped brownies. How can you 
pass up such a great deal? It's free and your smile and 
laughter is our tip! 

 

PAPER GOOD SUPPLIES UPDATE 
Supplies in the closet to the left of the stage in Litten Hall are for 
any church group or church event.  Some supplies are on the open 
wooden shelves and are readily available.  We have more plates, 
glasses, utensils, etc. in the locked cupboards.  If you don’t see 
what you need on the open shelves, call Jean Jones (339-7292), 
Mary Lou Gebhardt (882-1232), or ask Tracy for key location before 
you purchase more. 
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Join us at Camp Greenwood for a day of service and 
fellowship on Saturday, May 13  

Camp Greenwood holds its Spring Clean-Up Day as a way of getting camp transformed from 
winter slumber to be ready for summer action! Work will include raking paths, recycling old 
equipment, cleaning cabins, removing shutters, putting up screens and doing some minor 
repairs. There is a job for every one and every ability! No special skills are needed. 
 
It is refreshing to spend a day at camp after a cold winter. Youôll meet fun co-workers, have great 
camp meals and serve a worthy cause. Most importantly, many hands will make light work for 
everyone! Out at Camp Greenwood weôre getting ready for another amazing summer season! 
 
Plan to bring any personal work items and some clothes to get dirty. Breakfast starts at 8:32 am 
sharp. A $15 registration fee covers meals and supplies.  To register, go to campgreenwood.org 
and click on the Spring Clean-up Day link.  
 
 

And donôt forget the Summer Camps !  

The camp schedule for 2017 offers 20 camps for kids as young as 6 through age 17, and includes 

everything from Mini -Camp, Music in the Woods,  Science Snoops and Water Weeks  to 

a rock climbing adventure in Wisconsin and, for high school students, a very special trip to the 

Isle of Iona in Scotland. 

Christian summer camps like Camp Greenwood are often pivotal in each camperôs faith journey.  

Camp helps them learn to make good decisions for themselves and strengthens their faith, 

commitment and understandi ng of community.  Check out the new brochure at 

www.campgreenwood.org, or on the long table in the Chapel entrance area. 

Gwen Botting is a former member of the Greenwood Agency and is now part of the Strategic 

Planning committee.  She would be happy to answer any of your questions. 

 

http://www.campgreenwood.org/
http://westminsterchurchofdetroitcampwestminster.cmail19.com/t/i-l-udyuuky-ktjttktdj-d/
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Join us to keep the joy alive this summer.  

Covenant Gathering 2017  

"Together  with Courage and Strength"  

"Keep alert, stand firm in your faith, be courageous, be strong.  Let all that you do be done 

in love."  1 Cor. 16:13 -14  

July 16, 4 pm -  July 21, 11 am.   

Geneva Center, Rochester, Indiana   ( New loc ation!)  

http://www.genevacenter.org/   

Classe s and activities  for all ages and stages.  

Go to www.covenantgathering.com  for more information or to  

REGISTER.  

Join other Christians for Covenant Gathering 2017  at lovely GENEVA 

CENTER http://www.genevacenter.org/ , Rochester, Indiana , to explore how to 

live with courage and conviction in a confusing world. You will leave refreshed 

and inspired. Covenant Gathering  is an affordable adventure for all ages and 

stages of life --  babies to youth, parents, grandparents, singles, families.   

 Keynote: The Rev. Carol McDonald , former  Executive, Synod of Lincoln Trails  

Adult class possibilities: Becoming Mortal ...Growing Up White... Liturgical 

Dance...Drama in Worship...Telling Your Story Through Social Media...Fearless 

Bible Study .  Registratio n is now open .  Early bird discount -  $25 off p er person 

before June 10, and 15 % off for first time registrants!  Fees are all inclusive.      

Go to www.covenantgathering.com  for more information.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NzqMZSDzwGXyt6fHEhG3oIk0CyIHLRBPdXUIaenwv39qJ0q1XU9cJHY-QbwcClet_IW7b6xTwvWhVT13RfS5t2sT_EF4AH8eIHOZBOQasKAJNYVhZL2X1SFnNfaYXIfs0ZrJ7bsgZkqnDivO2HnEriJM4zYD_gk67iCgD7IilBp83dw_nECr5w==&c=k3QRxBOigZX8xsf5znAvl0kT78hk-znBhrsU-G0EHeingtv1-z7OSQ==&ch=7iBJYZYLuMVxcARFHQBreCD-QjaJBiQ_zR7ynZ9AgpK5s1OCAbSTFw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NzqMZSDzwGXyt6fHEhG3oIk0CyIHLRBPdXUIaenwv39qJ0q1XU9cJMOGSMWcYSmhyuVU7xYYzcs2fJCy3ram-bkB8DNyYoLfJ4un5_KMGk_F_S4hWJdlv0F8jU1SNOL5aU_a37gkR4G0oTvGtb6ydGZjW5ka8b5aK0cjtDpurdWnZYrtg_Ip4FIV_vAAFZVb&c=k3QRxBOigZX8xsf5znAvl0kT78hk-znBhrsU-G0EHeingtv1-z7OSQ==&ch=7iBJYZYLuMVxcARFHQBreCD-QjaJBiQ_zR7ynZ9AgpK5s1OCAbSTFw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NzqMZSDzwGXyt6fHEhG3oIk0CyIHLRBPdXUIaenwv39qJ0q1XU9cJI8c2qNymYlkowYdCoxhDeKBrhPAqkoGRZCeAXjfYXLbJrEDkkDFTHp76BJXEeHo7QWJKU7YqoyEr4YlOFa-jBXSj0jBMzzKPcbaenwSK98DYJqUXqVBZruNut-SO4SwZN8dm0PbWto2XphmVd403yE=&c=k3QRxBOigZX8xsf5znAvl0kT78hk-znBhrsU-G0EHeingtv1-z7OSQ==&ch=7iBJYZYLuMVxcARFHQBreCD-QjaJBiQ_zR7ynZ9AgpK5s1OCAbSTFw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NzqMZSDzwGXyt6fHEhG3oIk0CyIHLRBPdXUIaenwv39qJ0q1XU9cJNe7lD98wYdWcfmZFM2BP37PO0fnrpqBPSas6Y3MgUKT1XyeArkEicXRIBQVD-JLb_7z0jgVh-ddyny-cCygg_qVm9HFthqQtofTgdGTxxybRspTBoqZUl3rRXikFb8pmg==&c=k3QRxBOigZX8xsf5znAvl0kT78hk-znBhrsU-G0EHeingtv1-z7OSQ==&ch=7iBJYZYLuMVxcARFHQBreCD-QjaJBiQ_zR7ynZ9AgpK5s1OCAbSTFw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NzqMZSDzwGXyt6fHEhG3oIk0CyIHLRBPdXUIaenwv39qJ0q1XU9cJD_6yH4IGh6tjLKjCWxVSzwjcc6m5MxWJIrROZpzjW01nDIOKZbI7SW4myPPWNdoz96f0kYFFHIjgPCxZZOdbKVV8GuvsG2aS4UMEyzlkasQUxHULuUaEv3hBpufzj7EBH4SoTjruVaLQcY_IWsYIDnduNGcoTBEVw==&c=k3QRxBOigZX8xsf5znAvl0kT78hk-znBhrsU-G0EHeingtv1-z7OSQ==&ch=7iBJYZYLuMVxcARFHQBreCD-QjaJBiQ_zR7ynZ9AgpK5s1OCAbSTFw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001truhINyIVBlKSgiEhFhL_fQSpcP412zNTU4YPbLQjD2Xj_Mt3AeKTe_FwIES1UxpRehA7UxL3GVK22-9v63cgXZHcgq1WdDy0bkGj5rbYz3VYkYsyZlpxN7nifCLuo1Dum6vm1RZ12elEjBbIl5ZkJFAtjeArl25JKbVluIBZ0zq_-7egYYOYg==&c=x28hZJ8J4KnXvbEPQv6Q8_pJ_2ZV7jUr81KDHnxceFIkKdWKCX4q9w==&ch=OaJK5fe9mdelI8dDhKbm3Wvr1FViVrrl2CfqLynqHgnxuhPrAEwptg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001truhINyIVBlKSgiEhFhL_fQSpcP412zNTU4YPbLQjD2Xj_Mt3AeKTRn1DYLC9R1CQtWTCwgThQ8XyzMdIoO4V0boKdJjae0E_VcaPcnTEJwodnhC0vUZM3tZyLPhDV1H1HJYcf4XC6NUjQi1QRJIJcK-yFGG8MUjzqYIwLBminsMUNG2aiRA5Q==&c=x28hZJ8J4KnXvbEPQv6Q8_pJ_2ZV7jUr81KDHnxceFIkKdWKCX4q9w==&ch=OaJK5fe9mdelI8dDhKbm3Wvr1FViVrrl2CfqLynqHgnxuhPrAEwptg==
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Highlights from the April 26  Session meeting include:  

 

1)    Approved a motion that monies received from the estate of Wanda Chenoweth to our 

church will be distributed as follows:  10% to the First Presbyterian Church food pantry; 10% to 

the First Presbyterian Church Mission Committee Budget; and the remainder to the Building and 

Grounds Committee for capital improvement needs 

2)  Approved the request from Christopher and Elizabeth Hughes to have their son Alden 

Hughes baptized on Sunday, May 14, 2017 

3) Heard a report from the Communications Committee on the status of the church website 

upgrade. 

4) Received a report from Mission Committee that the following funds had been approved for 

distribution:  Advent House $500; Opportunities Unlimited for the Blind $500; Global Institute of 

Lansing $400; Lansing Area AIDS Network $500; Loaves and Fishes $1,000; Association of the 

Empowerment for Women (Cameroon) $500; and UKirk at MSU $500. 

5) Heard a report that the Audit Committee has held their first meeting and committee 

assignments made.  Bill Collins will chair the committee.  It is estimated that the audit will be 

completed by October 2017. 

6) Finance Committee reported that our 2017 budget is off to a solid start.  Further reported that 

they are beginning the process of working on a policy of how to handle current and future non-

designated gifts and bequests.   

Deacon Notes 

The Angel Team, which provides services to members of the congregation and their 

families, is up and running!  Between March 15 and April 15, we had four requests for 

service.  Six of the eight members of the Angel team were involved in providing services, 

for a total of 24.5 hours.  We learned a lot about how to use SignUp Genius to meet our 

needs and accurately reflect the service we provided. 

The Angel Team is currently seeking to recruit additional members.  The First Pres. 

Angel Team can provide support for such things as meals following hospitalization or 

out-patient surgery, transportation for medical appointments, picking up medication, 

and arranging for celebrations of births.  If you or anyone you know is interested in 

becoming a member of the Angel Team, please contact Meg Rumfield at 217-643-6906 

or at Maggie7258@comcast.net. 

Respectfully submitted, Meg Rumfield, Chair Member Care Committee 

mailto:Maggie7258@comcast.net
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2017 FLOWER CALENDAR 

 
Signing up to provide the flowers for worship on any given Sunday is easy!  Check out the 
calendar in hallway by the church office, put your name on the date of your choice, then 
send/ give a check to the church office for the $50 cost! (Please put “flowers” on the memo 
line of your check.)  This is a wonderful way to enhance our worship service, and to 
remember/ celebrate/ honor special events and the people we love! 

 

 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 
 
5/01  Nan Carter     5/17  Victoria Fitton 
5/01  Geoff Blair     5/17  Jessica Moore 
5/01  Janine Smith     5/18  Carol Wallace 
5/04  Shirley Cummings    5/18  Scott Ross 
5/05  Wendi Middleton    5/18  George Snyder 
5/07  Matt Anderson     5/19  Cindy McElroy 
5/08  Rachelle Mackoul    5/22  Rebecca Anderson 
5/09  Avery Bockes     5/22  Ethan Hodgman 
5/10  Joahne Fellows     5/23  Laura Wilkinson 
5/10  Boots LaPerriere    5/24  Don Hines 
5/10  Allie Estes     5/25  Doug Edema 
5/10  Jenny Adams     5/27  Joy Achuonjei 
5/12  Jan O’Connor     5/28  Bob Helmic 
5/12  Jim LeTourneau    5/28  Chrisann Lowe 
5/12  Todd Hendy     5/28  Griffin Keller 
5/13  Ryan Fawaz     5/31  Joan Heil 
5/16  Alex Mackoul 

 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

 May 7 May 14 May 21 May 28 

Liturgists Joseph Ross Barb Edema Rich Blankenship  

Videographers Sam Smith Rich Blankenship Bryse Friess Russ Jenks 

Greeters:     

    Chapel Kim Moore & 

Shirley 

Cummings 

Bassam & Sabah 

Makhoul 

Jackie & Rich 

Blankenship 

Gwen and Greg Botting 

    Chestnut St. John & Elain 

Mackoul 

The Blair Family Mike and Marie 

Mackoul 

Marilyn Mather 
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OUR CHURCH FAMILY  

THANK YOU!!   The Worship Committee wants to thank everyone who took part in 

our extraordinary worship services this Lenten and Easter season!  The readers for 

the candle “un-lighting,” the volunteers who processed with palms, Ben and Darin for 

performing our Palm Sunday play and Gwen Botting for writing the Palm Sunday play 

and the special music for Easter morning,  volunteers who undressed the Sanctuary 

on Good Friday, and redressed it on Sunday, and the extra music prepared by choir 

members and others.  We especially want to recognize the hard work and leadership 

of Sallie, Kathy, Megan, Tracy and Steve, and the kitchen crew who prepared the 

Agape Feast on Thursday.  A special Thank You to Stan for encouraging creativity and 

giving us perspective on understanding our humanity and God’s incredible 

grace.  Thank you all so very much for one of the most meaningful Holy Weeks in 

recent memory! 

 
 

THE SYMPATHY OF THE CONGREGATION is extended to Dick Poland 
and family upon the death of Marilyn on April 9. The funeral was held at 
FPC on April 12. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO Joan Heil, as she celebrates her 90 th 

birthday on  May 31!   
  

Hospitalized:  Laird Eddie  
 

The June and July newsletters will be combined into one issue.   

Please submit your articles for both months to Kathy Banghart, 

kbanghart@lansingfirstpres.org by May 15.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor:  Rev. Stanley Jenkins    Church Administrator:  Tracy Weldon 
Parish Associate:  Rev. Charles Herrick  Custodian:  Steve Taylor 
Pastoral Care Assistant for Member Care:    Director of Music:  Megan Higle 

Christine DeYonke    Organist:  Sergei Kvitko 
Director of Congregational Life &    Director of Bell Choir:  Shelia Conrad 
Community Outreach:  Sallie Campbell  Sunday Morning Host:  Ben English 
Director of Christian Education:  Child Care Staff:  Abigail Grill and 

Kathleen Banghart     Heather Pollok 
         
 

mailto:kbanghart@lansingfirstpres.org
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MAY  2017  

Monday, May 1    
10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting – Library 
7pm-8:30 p.m.       Stonewall Revolution Meeting–  

Litten Hall 
Tuesday, May 2   
10:30 a.m.                ACTION Meeting- Library/ Parlor 
12:10 p.m.               Yoga 
5:30 p.m.                 Adult Ed Committee – Library 
6:00 p.m.-9              GIL Class  
6:30 p.m.                 Bagpipers-Reception Room/ L.Hall 
7:00 p.m.                 Book Group – Parlor 
7:00 p.m.                 LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
Wednesday, May 3 
10:30 a.m.                Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
Noon                         Beyond Boomers  
2:30 p.m.                 B&G Committee 
4:00 p.m.-7         Lansing Children’s Choir rehearsal-  
 Chapel 
5:00 p.m.                 GIL Board Meeting 
6:00 p.m.                 Garden Workshop- Lower Level  

classroom 
6:00 p.m.                 Mid Mich. Photo Club – Litten Hall 
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga 
6:30 p.m.                 Mission Committee – Library 
Thursday, May 4 
8:30 a.m-3              NWI Food Drop- Litten Hall 
6:00 p.m.                 DNA Meeting - Library 
7:00 p.m.                 Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, May 5   
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga 
Saturday, May 6  
9:00 a.m.                 Spring clean-up day 
Sunday, May 7    
10:00 a.m.               Morning Worship/ Communion/ 

Deacon offering received 
10:10 a.m.               Children and Worship 
11:00 a.m.               Education for 4 yrs. thru 12th grade 
                                   Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 
11:20 a.m.               Adult Education – Reception Room 
3:00 p.m.                 Music of First Concert- Sanctuary 
Monday, May 8   
10:00 a.m.               Staff Meeting – Library 
3:30 p.m.                 Personnel Comm. Meeting- Library 
5:00 p.m.                 Membership Comm. Mtg. - Library 
Tuesday, May 9 
12:10 p.m.               Yoga  
5:30 p.m.                 Garden Workshop- LL classroom 
6:00 p.m.-9             GIL Class  
6:30 p.m.                 Bagpipers – Reception Room/  
 Litten Hall 
7:00 p.m.                 LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 

7:00 pm                   Over the Ledge Auditions-youth room 

Wednesday, May 10 
10:30 a.m.               Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
4:00 p.m.-7        Lans Childrns Choir rehrsl- Chapel 
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga 
6:30 p.m.-7:30       MI Pride Meeting - Library  
7:00 p.m.                 Deacons Meeting 
Thursday, May 11 
10:00 a.m.-2       NWI Bread Distribution- L. Hall 
1:00 p.m.                 TLC 
1:30 p.m.                 Fire Drill 
7:00 p.m.                 Chancel Choir rehearsal 
Friday, May 12  
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga 
                                   NWI Fundraiser 
Saturday, May 13 
4:00 p.m.                 Lansing Children’s Choir Concert- 

Sanctuary 
Sunday, May 14   
10:00 a.m.               Morning Worship/ Graduate 

Recognition/ Last day- Education  
10:10 a.m.               Children and Worship 
11:00 a.m.               Education for 4 yrs. thru 12th grade 

Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 
11:20 a.m.               Adult Education – Reception Room 
11:30 p.m.               Finance Committee - Library  
Monday, May 15 
10:00 a.m.               Staff Meeting – Library  
6:00 p.m.                 LanSINGout Board Meeting  
7pm-8:30                Stonewall Revolution–L.itten Hall  
Tuesday, May 16  
12:10 p.m.               Yoga  
9:00 a.m.                  Salad luncheon prep- Kitchen 
10:00 a.m.                LMP Educators - Library/Parlor 
6:00 p.m.-9              GIL Class  
6:00 p.m.                  Mid MI Photo Club Officers-Library 
6:30 p.m.                  Bagpipers – Reception Room/L. Hall 

7:00 p.m.                  LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
Wednesday, May 17 
10:30 a.m.               Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
11:00 a.m.               Salad Luncheon 
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga  
6:00 p.m.                 Garden Workshop- LL classroom 
7:00 p.m.                 Session Meeting 
Thursday, May18 
8:30 a.m-3               NWI Food Drop- Litten Hall 
7:00 p.m.                  Chancel Choir Rehearsal- last 
Friday, May 19 
6:00 p.m.                  Yoga 
Saturday, May 20   
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Sunday, May 21      
10:00 a.m.               Morning Worship/ Pentecost offering received 
10:10 a.m.               Children and Worship 
11:00 a.m.               Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 
                                   Ice Cream Social- Litten Hall 
Monday, May 22  
10:00 a.m.               Staff Meeting – Library 
5:00 p.m.                 NWI Cooking Class 
Tuesday, May 23 
12:10 p.m.               Yoga  
6:00 p.m.-9             GIL Class  
6:30 p.m.                 Bagpipers – Reception Room/ Litten Hall 
7:00 p.m.                 LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
Wednesday, May 24 
10:30 a.m.               Lectionary Bible Study – Library 
12:00 p.m.               CROP meeting 
6:00 p.m.                 LAHR Board Meeting - Library 
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga 
Thursday, May 25   
10:00 a.m.-2       NWI Bread Distribution- Litten Hall 
Friday, May 26 
6:00 p.m.                 Yoga 
Saturday, May 27 
Sunday, May 28  
10:00 a.m.              Morning Worship/ 2 Cents a Meal offering received 
11:00 a.m.               Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 
3:30 p.m.                 Advent House Meal 
Monday, May 29   MEMORIAL DAY 
Holiday                    Church office closed 
Tuesday, May 30 
10:00 a.m.               Staff Meeting – Library 
6:00 p.m.-9             GIL Class  
7:00 p.m.                 LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
Wednesday, May 31 
8:30 a.m-3               NWI Food Drop- Litten Hall 
10:30 a.m.                Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
Noon                         CROP Meeting - Litten Hall 
6:00 p.m.                  Yoga 
6:00 p.m.                  Garden Workshop- Lower Level classroom 
 

 


